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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR POTENTATE 2017 

Fraternity Leadership 

The 2017 Ceremonial is now 

behind us.  While the numbers 

were small, the Class of 2017 

will be a wonderful addition to 

the WA WA Nobility and Ladies.  

The Warman parade was a huge 

success with eleven WA WA 

Units participating. It was truly 

an honor to lead our Shrine 

Units before of a huge crowd 

along the six kilometer route.  

The Saskatoon Shrine Club host-

ed the event under the leader-

ship of Noble Craig Inkster and Captain of the Units Noble Art 

Hunter.  Thanks for the memorable weekend. 

Lady Irene and I along with Chief Rabban Noble Wayne and Lady 

Synde Flaten, Noble Brad and Lady Leeann, and Noble Bob and La-

dy Lizz Keep attended the Imperial Session at Daytona Beach, Flori-

da.  The Session dealt with a number of Legislative items.  The one 

that affected Canadian Temples the most was that we are now re-

quired to pay all per capita dues and Hospital levies in USA curren-

cy.  The per capita dues are now $30 per year and the Hospital levy 

is $5.  WA WA dues are currently $100 plus the $35 which to date 

have been paid in Canadian currency.  Effective August 1st the ex-

change rate was set at 1.2532%.  WA WA must remit $37.60 for per 

capita dues and $6.26 Hospital Levy.   

During my travels on the Divan I have heard Nobles say they are 

not active in the Shrine for many reasons and that they are consid-

ering a demit.  I believe we all need to be reminded once in a while 

that “As Shriners, we look beyond ourselves to serve the needs of 

others, especially children who cannot help themselves.  We believe 

Shriners Hospitals to be the world’s greatest philanthropy and we 

covenant with each other to support its temples of mercy with SPIR-

IT, TIME, TALENT AND MEANS.”   

Wayne Miner, Potentate 2017 

DIVAN 2017 
ILL Sir Wayne Miner, Potentate 

Wayne Flaten, Chief Rabban 

Brad Barlow, Assistant Rabban 

Bob Keep, High Priest & Prophet 

Bill Fitzsimmons, Oriental Guide 

Ken Shaw, Treasurer 

David Paul, Recorder/Manager 

Al Clarke, 1st Ceremonial 

Darroch Cairns, 2nd Ceremonial 

Ron McEachern, Donor Relations 

Don Capewell, Marshall 

Larry Couse, Captain on the 
Guard 

Bill Watkins, Outer Guard 

Jim Mills, Chief of Staff 

Ron Cairns, Chaplain 

 

divan@wawashriners.org 

POTE’S MESSAGE CONTINUED ON PAGE 7 

mailto:divan@wawashriners.org
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WA WA Shrine Office Staff 

 

David Paul 
Office Manager / Recorder 

recorder@wawashriners.org 

 

 Karen Watkins 
admin@wawashriners.org  

 

 Brenda Schindel 
shrinecentre@wawashriners.org 
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Email: warblings@wawashriners.org 
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ABOUT OUR FRATERNITY 

WA WA Shriners, a fraternity based on fun, fellowship and the Masonic princi-
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Shriners Hospitals for Children is one of the largest pediatric sub-specialty health 

care systems in the world, with locations in the US, Canada and Mexico.  The 

staff at our 22 locations are dedicated to improving  pediatric specialty care, con-

ducting innovative research, and offering outstanding teaching programs for 

medical professionals. 
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Recorder’s Report 

To All Nobles, 

WA WA Shriners have raised and donated over $1,000,000 to our Shriners Hospi-

tals for Children through fundraising and donations from you the Nobles and the 

public.  We have a Million Reasons to be Proud.  Thank you to all!  Saskatchewan 

is the Best. 

It’s now official!  2017 Divan supports the decision to go online with The War-

blings and is excited to accommodate all the Nobles who expressed a preference 

to read their Warblings online in the 2015 Survey.  Visit  

http://www.wawashriners.org/warblings.html  for your online copy and to share with family and friends.  

A hardcopy of The Warblings will continue to be mailed to WA WA Nobles without email and/or Nobles 

with email upon special request.  The Warblings is on our website and you can read it just like reading a 

book. A lot of work went into this to provide a great service to our Nobles so they can be mobile and take 

the Warbling’s with them in their travels no matter where they go. Also all the history is there from past 

years. We will continue to provide paper copies to all Nobles which request one or don’t have a computer 

and that preferred not to read it online.  We hope you enjoy reading online and enjoy our new website.  

We also have a secure ‘Shriner Only’ page for all Nobles on our website that provides detailed information 

about parades, bylaws, calendar of events and much more. Call into the WA WA office for the password.  

Again this is a very informative secure page for Nobles. We hope this will help in communications and keep 

you informed. 

It has been a great summer lots of units involved in parades throughout the province.  Your visibility has a 

very positive impact in the province especially with Canada Day 150 celebrations having had the most No-

ble parade participation in many years. 

The WA WA Shrine name is becoming more of a household name and people of all ages are starting to re-

alize what we do as Shriner’s and where we are located. We are the talk of the town.  Hall rentals continue 

to grow and provide great revenue to maintain the Shrine. Our head office building is in the best shape 

ever with lots of improvements and upkeep. 

We are looking forward to a successful 1st Annual  

Indoor Ice Fishing Derby fundraiser this fall on  

October 21st, 2017. 

Thank you for your continued support. Have a great 

rest of your summer. 

Noble David Paul 

Manager/Recorder 

 

http://www.wawashriners.org/warblings.html
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Register Early!  Early Bird Draw:  August 30th, 2017 

Limited Entries - Max 10 Corporate Tables 

Pinwheel, side games, prizes, bar, food, family event, kid’s games, kid’s trophies &  MORE 

If you purchase your license before August 30th, 2017, you will be entered in the Early Bird 

Draw for a chance to win prizes and cash up to $300.  

          OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

Sponsored by 

WA WA 1ST Annual Indoor Ice Fishing  Derby   

WA WA 1ST ANNUAL INDOOR ICE FISHING DERBY 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 21, 2017 
WA WA SHRINERS, 2065 HAMILTON STREET, REGINA 

~ 5:00 pm until the wee hours when  

    the walleye come out ~ 

Please send completed  

registration and cheque  

made out to : 

WA WA Shriners 
2065 Hamilton Street 

Regina SK  S4P 2E1 
······································ 
For more information or 

questions , please email:  

manager@wawashriners.org 

or call 306-569-2294 

ANNUAL WA WA SHRINE ICE FISHING DERBY REGISTRATION 

NAME: _________________________________________ 

CORPORATE: ____________________________________ 

ADDRESS: _______________________________________ 

CITY/PCODE: ____________________________________ 

PHONE: ________________________________________ 

EMAIL: _________________________________________ 

PAYMENT METHOD:  CHEQUE · VISA ·  MASTERCARD 

CARD NO.:  ________________________________________ 

EXPIRY DATE: ____ /____         CSV (3 DIGITS): ______ 

YES, I AM PLANNING TO AT-

TEND!Indicate number of tickets 

below for Individual or Corporate 

Table(s). 

___   X  INDIVIDUAL  @ $25 EACH  

              (1 license, 25 lures) 

___  X  CORPORATE TABLE @ $280  

             (8 licenses, 400 lures, extra  

              large pizza) 

___  X  EXTRA LURES @ $20   

              (25 lures) 



 Sep 2nd      (Upper Hall)      Wedding 

 Sep 9th      (Oasis & Kitchen)                                 Gourmet Club 

 Sep 9th      (Upper Hall)      Wedding 

 Sep 16th      (Upper Hall)      Wedding  

 Sept 16th     (Oasis Hall)         Shower  

 Sept 23rd     (Upper Hall)      Wedding  

 Sept 30th    (Upper Hall)      Wedding  

  

                Oct 7th      (Upper Hall)      Wedding  

 Oct 7th      (Lower Hall)            Birthday Party 

 Oct 13th      (Upper Hall)        Concert 

 Oct 14th     (Oasis & Kitchen)            Gourmet Club 

 Oct 14th     (Outside)              RFM 

 Oct 14th     (Upper & Lower Hall)     Wedding 

 Oct 20      (Upper Hall)      Wedding  

 Oct 21st      (Upper Hall)              RFM  

 Oct 21st      (Upper Hall)                         Indoor Ice Fishing Derby 

 Oct 28th      (Oasis Hall)                  Reserved Wedding Upstairs 

 Oct 28th       (Upper Hall)              RFM 

 Oct 28th     (Upper Hall)      Wedding 

 Nov 4th      (Oasis & Kitchen)                               Gourmet Club 

 Nov 4th        (Upper Hall)              RFM  

 Nov 11th     (Upper Hall)              RFM 

 Nov 18th     (Upper Hall)              RFM  

 Nov 25th     (Upper Hall)              RFM  

 Dec 1st      (Upper Hall)                                Xmas Party 

 Dec 1st      (Oasis Room)                    Drill Corp Highland Dinner  

 Dec 2nd      (Upper Hall)              RFM  

 Dec 2nd      (Upper Hall)                Xmas Party  

 Dec 8th      (Upper Hall)                 Xmas Party   

 Dec 9th       (Upper Hall)              RFM  

 Dec 9th     (Oasis & Kitchen)                                         Drum Corp Xmas Party        

 Dec 10th     (Oasis & Kitchen)                                          Gourmet Club 

 Dec 12th     (Oasis Hall)            Divan Meeting and Xmas Party 

 Dec 13th     (Oasis Room)              Drill Corp Xmas Party 

 Dec 16th      (Upper Hall)              RFM  

 Dec 31st      (Upper Hall)      Wedding 

WA WA SHRINE HALL BOOKINGS 2017 
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WA WA Stated Session 

If one does not have the time, it is important to 

note that some of membership dues do go to help 

Children in our Shrine Hospitals.  Please give it 

some thought before considering a demit, because 

eventually you will have more time to give. 

The annual Saskatchewan parades are in full swing 

from the big cities to the small towns.  To date, I 

have sanctioned and approved 47 parades that our 

Units may participate in.  Congratulations to all of 

you for your community spirit and making the 

Shrine visible throughout Saskatchewan.  

The Southeast Shrine Club hosted the Annual Pro-

vincial Golf Tournament in Carlyle, Sk.  The 36 golf-

ers were drawn to make up the 4 person team in a 

Texas Scramble.  The rules were easy “Have Fun”.  

Everyone had fun and there was a prize for every 

golfer.  Some got two prizes.  A big thank you to 

Club President Ken Young and the Committee.  The 

tournament donated $200 to the PTF.  Next year’s 

location to be announced. 

The MSA 2017 was held in Bloomington, MN Au-

gust 16th to the 19th.  Planning is underway to host 

this event in Saskatchewan in 2020.  ILL Sir John 

Clarke P.P. will be the President and Noble Stu Lar-

son will be the Director General.  Some of my most 

memorable and fun times as a Shriner were when I 

attended Midwest Shrine Association events.  Every 

Noble should plan to attend one of the MSA up-

coming, especially in 2020.  MSA will be hosted by 

2018 NAJA Shriners in Rapid City, SD (Deadwood, 

SD) and 2019 YELDUZ Shriners in Aberdeen, SD. 

POTE’S MESSAGE continued from page 2 

Lady Irene and I hope the rest of your summer 

was filled with fun and sunshine.  We are looking 

forward to the visits in the fall.  

Illustrious Sir Wayne Miner 

Potentate 2017  

NOTICE OF  

STATED SESSION 
The Stated Sessions are an oppor-

tunity for all Shriners to attend and 

have a strong voice in the conduct-

ing of  business and operation of  

your temple.   

All meetings are held in the WA 

WA Shrine Centre at 2065 Hamil-

ton Street in Regina.  Please remem-

ber that entrance to the meeting ne-

cessitates a current Dues Card and 

you are to wear your Fez.  All meet-

ings begin at 7:00 pm 

September 19, 2017 

November 21, 2017 
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Ill Sirs and Nobles All ....I trust this finds you well 

as we say goodbye to summer and look forward to 

a great fall and harvest in many areas. Most lodg-

es that went dark for the summer will be getting 

back to work and settling back into their usual rou-

tine. This will be a great time to look to our Master 

Mason’s who haven’t as yet made the journey to 

the Shrine to solicit them for our Philanthropy. 

I trust lodge ambassadors are hard at work seek-

ing out potential candidates.  

Our numbers are dwindling throughout the Prov-

ince and the Shrine as a whole, and it is time to 

take crucial action and solicit new members. Our 

Goal is to work harder to get more members in 

order to keep WA WA healthy and in a position 

to maintain a high level of support for our children 

going to our hospitals. 

Due to the overwhelming duties ahead, I am can-

vasing  anyone from all Shrine clubs that may be 

interested in assisting in other Membership du-

ties. 

1. Recruitment Chairman, 

2. Retention/Mentoring Chairman,  

3. Retention Chairman,   

4. Masonic Relations Chairman, 

 

These are vital position(s) for our club now and 

into the future. I am asking for Volunteers to make 

up these important Chair Positions. Please re-

spond as soon as possible as we will be starting 

our Membership Teams in the immediate near 

future. 

Please have a perspective candidate go to above  

image link if you do not have any Shrine pam-

phlets or written information. 

WA WA Membership 

WA WA MEMBERSHIP 

Whatever area you would be interested in assisting, 

don’t hesitate to contact me asap to discuss the du-

ties further. 

Membership is the #1 priority and is the responsi-

bility of every member to assist in its develop-

ment. 

(If each member keyed in on a relative, friend, ac-

quaintance and solicited 1 individual for next year, 

our troubles are behind us.) 

We will be conducting a few Cold Sands this fall, so 

new candidate applications would be much appreci-

ated asap. 

 

Noble Bob Keep 

Membership Chair 

http://www.beashrinernow.com/
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WA WA Membership Dues 2018 

WA WA MEMBERSHIP DUES 2018 

SHRINERS INTERNATIONAL 

WA WA SHRINERS MEMBERSHIP DUES 2018 

During the 2017 Imperial Session, legislation was 

passed requiring all payments made to Shriners 

International be made in US Dollars.  Beginning 

with the 2018 dues notice, and with all new candi-

dates and restorations, Canadian Nobles will re-

ceive charges for per capita ($30) and hospital (US 

$5) that also reflect the US/Canadian exchange 

rate in Canadian Dollars. 

The exchange rate is selected on August 1st – the 

beginning of the newly established Shriners Inter-

national fiscal year – and shall be valid until the 

following July 31st to ensure a consistent charge 

between dues notices. 

2018 Membership Dues based on the Per Capita 

& Hospital fees increase to $43.90 CAD  plus $100 

Temple fees will result in a total of $143.90 for a 

Regular Member. 

Pre-authorized Payment Plan PAPP members will 

see an increase on their final two payments to re-

flect this dues structure increase.  For example, the 

September 29th withdrawal for members with Reg-

ular status will be $38.20 and December 21st with-

drawal will be $38.20. Other members with PCM 

and PCM/PCLM will be applied accordingly. Please 

see the detailed chart below. 

A renewal sticker will be mailed again this fall for 

application to your plastic membership card.  If you 

do not have a plastic member card, please contact 

the WA WA office at 306-569-2294 or Toll Free 1-

866-699-9292. 

ILL Sir Wayne Miner 

Potentate 2017  

2018 Membership Dues based on 

the Per Capita & Hospital Fees in-

crease to $43.90 CAD  plus $100 

Temple fees will result in a total 

of $143.90 for a Regular Member. 
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WA WA Ceremonial 2017 

WA WA CEREMONIAL 2017 

NOBLE  DARRILE &  
LADY TRINA WELDER 

NOBLE  DENNIS &  

LADY CINDY  SCHOELER 

NOBLE ARIE BAUM 

NOBLE  GLENN &  
LADY JEAN-ANNE BOOKER 

NOBLE  GREGORY GRIMSHAW 

NOBLE CHRISTOPHER OPHEIM &  

LADY SUSAN HARRINGTON 

Here are the links to other photos 
taken during Ceremonial 2017. 
 
Ceremonial shot by Larry Couse     
http://img.gg/INYoSUM 
 
Candidates shot by Larry Couse     

http://img.gg/Gnb19Pz 

 

Ladies Program shot by Mary Ann 
Couse     
http://img.gg/s5v919u 
 
Warman Parade shot by Mary 
Ann Couse     
http://img.gg/R9u52qg 
 
Warman Parade shot by Larry 
Couse    
http://img.gg/O9zINho 

NOBLE  CHARLES PAWLIVSKY   

http://img.gg/INYoSUM
http://img.gg/Gnb19Pz
http://img.gg/s5v919u
http://img.gg/R9u52qg
http://img.gg/O9zINho
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WA WA Ceremonial 2017 

WA WA CEREMONIAL 2017 

NOBLE  MICHAEL KEOGAN 

NOBLE  PAUL  SIWY &  

LADY SANDRA LEE WILSON 

NOBLE  ROGER &  

LADY TAMARA BELL 

NOBLE TERRY & LADY  
KIMBERELY ALLEN 

Photo above: New  Candidates in the Warman Parade 

NOBLE  ROY &  

LADY SANDRA BRACKEN 

NOBLE  WARD   

& LADY SHANNON MUDREY 
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A fun filled weekend was had by all in attend-

ance as the Southeast Shrine Club hosted the 

2017 WA WA Annual Provincial Golf Tourna-

ment in Carlyle, SK. 

The event started Friday evening with registra-

tion, a silent auction, which concluded Saturday 

night, and a cold plate supper.  Noble Craig Ink-

ster kept asking, “Where did all the wonderful 

desserts come from?” Socializing followed. 

Gorgeous weather greeted the thirty-six golfers 

at the Carlyle Country Golf Club Saturday morn-

ing.  Throughout the day clouds hid the heat of 

the sun and the mosquitoes were kept at bay 

with just enough breeze.  A perfect golf day was 

enjoyed by all.  An abundance of donated prizes 

were awarded Saturday evening following a very 

delicious supper.  Hole prizes were awarded to 

both ladies and men, some being desirable and 

some not so much!!! 

The winners of the 2017 WA WA Annual Provin-

cial Golf four person scramble were Noble Kent 

Wilson, Noble Troy LeBlanc, Noble Merv Morri-

son and Lady Sylvia Gibson.  Beautiful trophies, 

made and donated by KRJ Custom Fabricating 

from Estevan, SK were presented to them. 

Illustrious Sir Wayne Miner presented Noble Al-

len Davis, from the Southeast Shrine Club, an 

award from the WA WA Shriners in recognition 

of his continuous support, from 2011 to 2016, to 

the exceptional care for the Exceptional Kids 

Campaign for the Shriners Hospitals for Children 

in Montreal. (see photo right) 

To end the weekend we asked Illustrious Sir 

Wayne Miner to pull the winning ticket out of the 

drum for the fund raising raffle of a 2017 Seadoo 

Spark and trailer.  The lucky winner was Lady Cath-

ie Davis who was present that evening. 

To all who attended our golf tournament, Thank 

you. To those who were not able to make it, you 

missed a good one! 

Thank you to our Golf Tournament Committee,  

the members and the Ladies of our Southeast 

Shrine Club, our donors, and those who helped in 

any way they could.  You all helped make it a suc-

cessful and enjoyable weekend. 

Noble Ken Young 

President of the Southeast Shrine Club 

 

Here is the link for more golf photos taken during 

the golf tournament. Enjoy! 

http://img.gg/GJ9cRxs 

 

WA WA ANNUAL PROVINCIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

WA WA Annual Provincial Golf Tournament 2017 

Photo above: ILL Sir Wayne Miner & Noble Allen Davis 

http://img.gg/GJ9cRxs
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WA WA Annual Provincial Golf Tournament 2017 

WA WA ANNUAL PROVINCIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

Photo above: This beautiful putter do-

nated by Noble Randy Ball was part of 

the silent auction 

Photo above: Lady Cathie 

Davis and her winning ticket 

Photo above: Golf tournament win-

ners Lady Sylvia Gibson, Noble Merv 

Morrison, Noble Troy LeBlanc, Noble 

Kent Wilson 

Photo above: 2nd place team: Noble Tim 

Sedor, Lady Doreen Morrison, Noble Craig 

Inkster, Noble Robert Coleman 

Photo above: Southeast Shrine Club 

golf cart 

Photo above: Noble Gene Davis likes 

them cold! 
Photo  above: Noble Bill Fitzsimmons’ 

team - befuddled 
Photo above: Noble Ken Young 

- in the trees! 
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SANDERCOCK, ESTHER 

ARMSWORTHY, IRMA & GERRY 

GRAND CHAPTER O.E.S. 

RAFOSS, MARLOW 

FORREST, ROBERT & AUDREY 

ARMSWORTHY, IRMA & GERRY 

5-50 UNIT 

REYNARD, ARTHUR 

TAYLOR, MARK 

WA WA SHRINE PATIENT TRANSPORTATION FUND DONATIONS  

April 16th - July 21th 

Donor Recognition 

PHILANTHROPHY 

LEACH, MARION 

BASARABA, MARIA 

DAVIDSON, ROBERT & BONNIE 

DRILL CORPS LADIES 

SHIPANOFF, VIVIAN 

HEENAN, W.D. 

BOTTORFF, WADE & JOAN 

ARMSWORTHY, IRMA & GERRY 

MARTIN, BLAINE & BETTY 

TURNER, KATHRYN 

BRADSHAW, GEORGE 

ELLIOTT, JANE 

WA WA LADIES AUXILIARY 
 
SMITH, BILL & JACKIE 

FORREST, ROBERT & AUDREY 

REID, A. JAMES 

ANDERS,  DIANE 

SHRINE HOSPITAL DONATIONS 

April 16th - July 21th 

SIMPSON, HELEN 

COOK, JOYCE 

BIA, HUSSAIN DR 

CRUICKSHANK, KAREN 

HEENAN, WILLIAM & ELEANOR 

DOUGLAS, MELVIN 

WA WA DRILL CORPS 

MARTIN, BLAINE & BETTY 

GRAHAM, STEWART & GILDA 
 
FORREST, ROBERT 

Photo left: Recently, Illustrious Sir Wayne Miner, Potentate 
2017 of WA WA Shriners, presented a cheque at the Shriners 
Hospitals for Children ~ Montreal to Bill Miller, Chairman of 
the Board for $20,000.  
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As of May 31, we had 102 patients, 82 Active 

and 20 inactive.  

We now have one new Shrine Kid making our 

total 103. The new Shrine Kid is A. O., a nine 

year old female with Prader - Willi  syndrome. 

She has had one visit in our Philadelphia Hospi-

tal in June and had another booked for August.  

Since our last report ending on May 31, we 

have booked 11 flights for 8 children. Eight of 

these flights were to Montreal, using 24 

vouchers with a total cost of $7,565.94. 

Three flights were booked to the USA: 2 to 

Philadelphia and 1 to Cincinnati and these 

flights cost $6,779.64 billed on VISA. 

To date we have used 92 of 148 vouchers al-

lotted, with a numerical value of $28,071.74. 

We have also billed a total of $16,854.73 on 

VISA for flights to the USA. Our theoretical to-

tal flight costs to this date to the PTF therefore 

counting numerical voucher values and credit 

card billings are $44,926.47. 

Finally the Saskatoon Club will be contacting 

approximately 20 Shrine Kids’ families from 

the Saskatoon area as our guests to the Special 

Kid’s Day at the Exhibition August 10, where 

 

Hospital Report 

HOSPITAL REPORT 

Thank you for making a donation to the Shriners in an 
effort to help the Children of Saskatchewan up to the 
age of 18 years receive treatment for Orthopedic, 
Burns and Spinal Cord injury.  The funds received are 
used to pay the cost of transportation, accommoda-
tion and meals for the child and one parent when they 
travel to one of the 22 Shrine Hospitals in the system 
for the necessary medical treatment. 

One hundred percent of your donation is eligible for 
an income tax receipt. 

CURRENT PATIENT FILES    103 

ACTIVE PATIENT FILES    82 

INACTIVE FILES   20 

they received wrist bands for free rides, and were 

provided hot dogs, hamburgers and drinks. 

Respectfully submitted  

Noble Stan Sandomirsky 

Photo above: Noble Chad Paton at Portland Children’s Hospital 
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In Memoriam Donations 

 

 

 
 

At times when you have experienced the loss of 

a loved one, have you thought of making a chari-

table In Memoriam Donation to the SHRINERS 

HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN, CANADA? 

A new In Memoriam form has just become avail-

able to make this type of donation simple and 

straight forward.  All the information that is re-

quired (which is similar to that required for a do-

nation to the WA WA SHRINE PATIENT TRANS-

PORTATION FUND) is outlined in the new form 

and when filled out and folded as described it 

becomes its own self-addressed envelope on 

which the postage is paid if mailed in Canada. 

This is a new method to make it quicker and eas-

ier to make that very important donation. I sug-

gest that you always have one or two extra 

forms on hand for when the need arises. This 

form is available from the WA WA Shriners office 

in Regina. An e-mail to:  

admin@wawashriners.org or a phone call to  

(306-569-2294) is all that is required and the In 

Memoriam form will be mailed to you. Another 

option is to make your donation over the phone 

with your credit card. Our staff at WA WA 

Shriners is always willing to help! Our children 

are our future and their health is most im-

portant. That is why we are Shriners and we do 

what we do. 

Submitted by 

Director Emeritus Ron McEachern  

mailto:admin@wawashriners.org


 

 

wawashriners.org  Page 17 

 

Black Camel 

HENRY “HARRY” BAILLIE 

Saskatoon, SK 

Age: 80 

Initiated:  June 23, 1978 

Deceased: May 18, 2017 

 

RAYMOND KING 

Foam Lake, SK 

Age: 83 

Initiated: June 12, 1992 

Deceased: March 26, 2017 

RONALD HEAL 

Regina, SK 

Age: 84 

Initiated: June 23, 1978 

Deceased: May 03, 2017 

JAMES MACKENZIE 

Regina, SK 

Age: 93 

Initiated: June 17, 1971 

Deceased: May 16, 2017 

JAMES OLLETT 

Indian Head, SK 

Age: 84 

Initiated: June 16, 1986 

Deceased: May 28, 2016 

WALTER “WALLY” ZARRY 

Saskatoon, SK 

Age: 88 

Initiated: June 15, 1972 

Deceased: May 30, 2017 

DR. DOMINGO SALIDO 

Moose Jaw, SK 

Age: 75 

Initiated: June 09, 1989 

Deceased: June 4, 2017 

WILLIAM SMITH 

Vernon, BC 

Age: 89 

Initiated: June 23, 1978 

Deceased: April 26, 2017 

GERALD NORBRATEN 

Regina, SK 

Age: 85 

Initiated: June 20, 1969 

Deceased: July 08, 2017 

ANGUS WORKMAN 

Regina, SK 

Age:  66 

Initiated: May 31, 2013 

Deceased: July 13, 2017 

JAMES “JIM” LANG 

Saskatoon, SK 

Age: 86 

Initiated: June 20, 1969 

Deceased: July 14, 2017 

RONALD “GORDON” MAIR 

Biggar, SK 

Age: 72 

Initiated: June 09, 2000 

Deceased: June 17, 2017 

Our apologies for a misprint of  Noble Raymond King’s 

photo in The Warblings - June Issue. 

COMMUNITY 
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FUN & FELLOWSHIP 

MOOSE JAW SHRINE CLUB 

WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

Since our last article, our Club has been busy with 
the late Spring, early Summer happenings. 

The ninth Annual MJSC Children’s Festival was a 
big hit this year…the Western Development Mu-
seum staff estimated our attendees at two thou-

sand for each of the morning and afternoon ven-
ues. 

The children and parents enjoyed two magic acts 
at our indoor stage show, a visit from our own 
Fezzy the Moose mascot, and Shrine clown Noble 
Neuman from the Swift Current club. We had our 
carnival games and candy inside this year, as we 
expected high winds to interfere with our tents. 
We again had Inflatables, RCMP from Recruiting, 
Moose Jaw Fire Service, Moose Jaw Police Service, 
Lady Amy Duzan’s face painting by members of her 

school, candy floss, Ill Sir Ken Eskdale P.P. Stop 
Burns Injuries, and the Moose Jaw Search and Res-
cue handled our parking. We provided the usual 
hotdogs and drinks for the attendees. An addition 
held at the Masonic Temple was a garage sale, 
which brought in a large amount of monies for the 
philanthropy. 

Two new venues this year which proved very 
popular were the Ol’ McDales Friendly Farm 
(petting zoo),  and our first time out new 
trackless train. 

The Festival is sponsored by donations from indi-
viduals and companies from the area. Two ladies 
spend a great deal of time on the phones obtaining 
this money, and donors will be recognized in the 
fall by a visit from a Shriner with a certificate and/
or plaque,  depending on the amount of their spon-
sorship. 

Photo bottom left: Train with Bouncy Castle in background.  

Photos above left to right: Our Fezzy Mascot, goats at Ol’ 

McDale’s Friendly Farm  

MOOSE JAW SHRINE CLUB CONTINUED ON PAGE 21 
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WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

 

After this first weekend in June was over, we 

moved on to summer activities. The club was rep-

resented at the 2017 WA WA Shriners Ceremonial 

by the Oriental Band (part of the Ritualistic Unit), 

two Divan members and the Club President Noble 

Gary Vieser. We welcomed our newest Shriner and 

his lady, Noble Roy and Lady Sandra Bracken. 

MOOSE JAW SHRINE CLUB continued from page 18 

The Club had entries in the Moose Jaw Exhibition 

Parade, and the Mortlach Berry Festival Parade. 

We hosted two golf tournaments this July - (one 

fewer than 2016):  the Annual Moose Jaw Warriors 

Alumni tourney and the Annual Liepert Memorial 

tourney. Lady Vi Liepert kindly has us cohost the 

Memorial tourney with her. 

Club members are taking the “Serve It  Right”  

training,  a program of SK Tourism, to ensure we 

are following good practice in serving alcohol at 

various functions. 

Our clubroom renovation is now complete, and 

ready for the rest of the summer and fall activities 

(see photo below). 

We are looking forward to having our Blue lodges 

come out of darkness, and the Club’s fall activities 

starting up again (Gourmet and social events). 

We, as always, encourage non unit member 

Shriners to join a unit, get engaged,  and bring 

along the ladies.  

Submitted by 

Noble Ron Cairns 

Photo above Front Row L-R:Nobles Ron Heinrichs, Bert Swan-

son, Jim Garner, Stan Boyko, Darrel Coward 

Back Row L-R: Scott Hughs, Ron Cairns (behind post), Les 

Timar, Jim Martin, Morley Munn 
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WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

PRINCE ALBERT SHRINE CLUB 

This year, our club has been busy with fundrais-

ing and social activities. January 20th - 21st,  No-

ble Stu Dawson and Lady Esther travelled to Re-

gina  to attend the Annual General Meeting. 

Sadly, in the last 12 months, we lost 2 long time 

cherished members: Noble Murray McLaren 

and Noble Al Babych who were honored during 

the Black Camel Ceremony. 

June 6th (during week of Shriners International 

Awareness Day), we put on a fun BBQ Steak 

night at the Prince Albert Shrine Club. Noble 

Stan Sandomirsky, WA WA Provincial Hospital 

Chairman  attended and gave a very informative 

presentation to all members and guests on the 

philosophy and goals of the Shriners’ Philan-

thropy. Also, we are grateful to Alysha, a new 

Shriner Kid, and her parents, for sharing their 

story with us. Good luck Alysha!  June 9th to 

11th, Noble Lou Lintick and Lady Norma, Noble 

Glenn Sherwin and Lady June, Noble Stu Daw-

son and Lady Esther enjoyed the Saskatoon Cer-

emonial. Congratulations to our new Shriner 

Noble Charles Pawlivsky who was fezzed by his 

mother Margaret Paul. We are very proud of 

you Noble Charles!  

Our  Nobles and Ladies have been involved with 

bingos this year again as fundraisers. Further-

more, we are pleased to be  in 8 parades this 

season with our Scooter Patrol, Choo Choo Pa-

trol and All Jurisdictional Float. July 21st, we 

won first prize in the Melfort Parade Novelty 

Category, Bravo Prince Albert team!  

Photo above: PA Masonic Lodge 

Nobles: Harold Guy, Ron Sterling, Norm Hook, Lou Lintick, 
Glenn Sherwin,  Bob Turner, Boris Sen, Bob Hayes, Ed 
Glynn, Stu Dawson 
 

 

September 9th, we will be putting on a Return to 

Labour steak dinner; all clubs are invited! Please 

contact Noble Harold Guy (306-961-4144) for more 

info.  

November 18th, we are looking forward to the Po-

tentate’s visit,  any new Executive will be sworn in. 

Fraternally Yours, 

Noble Harold Guy 
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WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

 

Photo above: All Jurisdictional Float Nipawin Parade 

Top left: Norma Lintick / Order of Eastern Star   

Top right: Noble Charles Pawlivsky / Masonic Lodge  

Bottom right: Noble Bill Mckay / Royal Arch   

Bottom left:  Noble Bob Turner / Shrine Club 

 

Photo above: Choo Choo Patrol 

Left to right: Nobles Boris Sen, Lou Lintick 

Photo above: Ceremonial Banquet 

Left to right: Nobles Stu Dawson, Charles Pawlivsky, 

Lou Lintick, Glenn Sherwin 

Photo above: Scooter Patrol 

Right to left: Nobles: Bruce Harper, Arnold Monsebroten, 

Glenn Sherwin, Stu Dawson, Rick Galloway, Ed Glynn  
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Nobles from Parkland and Wyn-El-Wa Shrine 

Clubs have continued to ensure that the Park-

land Unit is able to attend parades this summer 

of 2017.  A total of five parades will have been 

attended this past season.  Parades attended 

were:  Carnival Parade in Wynyard, Ceremonial 

at Warman, Canada Day in Melville, Yorkton Ex-

hibition Parade and Wadena Fair Parade. 

 

 

This past spring the SBI Program was again pre-

sented to students at a number of schools in the 

Parkland area.  Students had the opportunity to 

hear SBI message thanks to Illustrious Sir Ken 

Eskdale’s P.P. dedication to this program.  A total 

of seven schools were visited with the presenta-

tion being well received.  School visits included:  

Macdonald School in Stockholm, Grayson School, 

Kelliher School, Canora Junior Elementary 

School, Victoria School in Kamsack, Foam Lake 

Elementary School and Invermay School. 

 

WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

PARKLAND SHRINE CLUB 

Photos above:  Parkland Shrine Club Nobles participating in 

parades 

This past spring the SBI Program was 

again presented to students at a 

number of schools in the Parkland ar-

ea.  Students had the opportunity to 

hear SBI message thanks to Illustrious 

Sir Ken Eskdale’s P.P. dedication to 

this program.   

Fundraising continues to be a major challenge for 

most clubs and Parkland continues to look into vari-

ous projects.  At present this club’s main effort is 

bingo.  It is anticipated that other fundraising will be 

added to our assortment this fall and into 2018. 

Submitted by 

Noble LeRoy Charbonneau 
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WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

 

WA WA DRILL CORPS 

We are now midway through summer-the 

hottest for a few years. The Drill Corps will 

have performed at six parades with their 

new ATV'S. We started off with the parade 

at Warman during our Ceremonial, along 

with other Shrine units. It ended up being a 

great weekend. We also have been to 

Moose Jaw, Indian Head, McLean, Regina 

Beach, Lang and the Regina Exhibition. We 

will finish up with the Lumsden parade. 

We are happy to say that we welcomed a 

new member into our unit from Ceremonial 

this year. Of course, we need more mem-

bers to bring our unit up to strength. Our 

newest member is Noble Arie Baum, a new 

Mason and a new Shriner. Welcome to our 

unit! 

We held our annual golf tournament at 

Sherwood Forest again and it turned out to 

be a success. The weather was great. No-

ble Terry Yanko's team ended up being the 

winner of the golf tournament. He was 

held up by Noble David Paul, and Ladies 

Sandy Barker and Trudy Hitchcock. We 

then went to the Shrine Centre for our 

Barbecue with our ever reliable cook No-

ble Al Strand doing burgers and tube steaks. 

We continue our Hot Dog Sales at the Co-

op Center Winnipeg St. North throughout 

July, August and September. We have great 

Dogs and Burgers. Everyone is welcome. 
Photo above: Drill Corps attended the Regina Exhibition 

parade. 

We are still working at Bingos twice a month. 

We certainly miss the hard working Noble Ron 

Heal who passed away last May. He is certainly 

missed by all. Also on a downward note, one of 

our senior members Noble Bill Heenen is recu-

perating from a cracked hip and I know that he 

hates being laid up. Noble Kevin Turner is also 

recuperating after a spill with one of new AT-

V'S. He's coming along well.  

We are also promoting our Christmas Cakes 

again this year. Ill Sir Ken Eskdale P.P. is once 

again heading up the sales. Call Ken and you 

can pre-order from him at 306-545-3147. 

We will also be doing the Highland Christmas 

Dinner this year in the first part of December. 

More information later. 

We are still welcoming new members to our 

Corps. Just contact any unit member. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Noble Lloyd Ramsdell 

REGINA SHRINE CLUB 
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WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

WA WA LADIES AUXILIARY 

Hope you have all enjoyed our HOT summer.   

The Ladies Auxiliary held a very successful Steak 

Night at the Press Box.  Great food and lovely priz-

es all contributed. 

Thank you to the Ladies of WA WA Ladies Auxilia-

ry for contributing to the success of the Bakeless 

Bake Sale in May 2017.  Your  cooperation is ap-

preciated. Co-convenors: Lady Eddie Gibbons & 

Lady Sharon Sanders. 

The next meeting will be held on September 25th.  

See you there. 

Lady Muriel Heal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Royce Gaebel 

300 McDonald Street 

Regina, SK  S4N 6P6 

Phone:  306-721-0000 

The family of Ron Heal wish to thank 

all the Masons and Shriners for all the 

cards, condolences, phone calls and 

memoriams to the various charities. 

Thank you to the Drill Corps for the 

Honor Guard, King Hiram for the Ma-

sonic service, WA WA Shrine of-

fice, Shrine Ladies Auxiliary for the 

lunch. Your attendance at the funeral 

was much appreciated and Ron would 

have been so pleased. I am sure Ron is 

looking for a Lodge meeting to attend.  

 

Muriel Heal & Family 
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WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

SASKATOON SHRINE CLUB 

Photos:  These photos show Nobles Dave Hartley, Tim 

Halstead, Dan Slaferek, ILL Sir Dave Fairlie P.P. ’09 and Doug 

Keats (Kato) preparing to serve 160 in 30° C weather. 

The Saskatoon Shrine Club once again hosts 

‘Special Kids and young Adults” at this year’s Exhi-

bition This is an annual event that was originally 

started by the Saskatoon Shrine Club Clown Unit. 

This is a partnership between Prairieland Exhibi-

tion (complementary admission) for special guest 

and caregiver; the midway (complementary rides); 

and the SSC (complementary hotdogs / hamburg-

ers / cold drinks). The club is fortunate to have 

such a dedicated group of chefs of the highest cal-

iber for BBQ; our favorite Shrine ladies “Just 

Friends” packaging; and Nobles to set up and 

serve.  

Submitted by  

ILL Sir Dave Fairlie P.P. ‘09 
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WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

SWIFT CURRENT SHRINE CLUB 

Photo above: The Larsen Family with local Shriners and a 

special patient 

Photo to left: Mayor Dennis Perreault purchasing 

motorcycle ticket from President Dan Olmstead 

 

Photo to left: Nobles Les Potter and Elmer Gross prepar-

ing for the crew 

Photo above L-R:  Nobles Bill McMann, Joel Neuman, Keith Unger, 

John Stephenson, Troy Kruk 
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JAY`S MOBILE  
TIRE SERVICE 

*Passenger  *Industrial  *Medium Truck    
 Light Truck * Farm 

700 1st Ave N, Regina, SK   

306-543-TIRE (8473) 

Stuck on the side of the road, your driveway or work.  

Don`t Stress and don`t  get yourself  in a mess.   

Call Us! 

 

WA WA Shrine Club Reports 

WYN-EL-WA SHRINE CLUB 

Nobles from the Wyn-El-Wa Shrine Club attended  

several parades this summer  including the Jansen 

Parade in which Nobles Dwayne Jonasson, Milton 

Harvey, Andy Anderson, Merv Sigstad, Jack Harvey, 

Ryan Finnson, Greg Grimshaw, Blaine Bjarnason, 

and Chris Halldorson participated (photo below). 

Fun was had by all.    

Submitted by  

Noble Dwayne Jonasson 

Photo above: The Band Raring to Go 

Submitted by 

Noble Brian Whiteside 
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MAY 2017 

GRABEL SHIRLEY & SILZER JUDY 

MERKOWSKY, LEANNE 

BOETTCHER, HARVEY 

CATHY SEIDEL 

GREG & GAIL GELECH 

CONNELY, BARB 

GREENING, KIM 

FASS, MURRAY 

HAHN, HARVEY 

BROWN, JENNIFER & MIKE 

GARDNER, STAN & MARGE 

SMITH, JANNA 

CAIRNS, SARAH 

KINES, KEN 

MANNLE, FRANK 

ROSE, BRIAN 

STERLING, ROBERT 

RANCE, TERRY & MICHELLE 

BIRCHALL, TONY & PAT 

DOLTER, RANDY 

HUTCHINSON, TREW 

JASPER, DONNA 

LAEVENS, DES 

WOZNIAK, MELINDA 

BRYANT, JON 

CONKLIN, MARY 

KOBIE, CHRIS 

WYLIE CAROL & PETER K 

BROOKS, RICHARD 

ZERNLAK, WAYNE 

SCHELLER, HEIDI 

 

JUNE 2017 

HOWARD, SAMANTHA 

IRELAND, ADAM 

LILLEBO, LACY 

WILSON, SUE 

PAULL SHANE 

SIGGELKOW, EDWIN 

HICKE, BRIAN 

RENNIE, CRYSTAL & TYRELL 

CAIRNS, MARGOT 

MUNROE, LARRY 

SZAKACS, BROCK 

LEMOINE, JACK 

WHELPTON, DARIS 

ANDERSON, RHONDA 

ELLIOTT, DEN 

HUNTER, GLENN & DUTTON, 

TOM 

THOMPSON, LINDA 

CRONIN, BILL 

DONBROOK, DOUGLAS 

SOUAR, DOUG 

TURNER, ROBERT 

BAILLIE HARRY 

BURT, GLEN MR. 

FINDLAY, NICK 

SHERWIN, GAIL 

DENTON, GORDON 

ALMALA, ECHIL 

BRADSHAW, RICK 

MARCHAND, AMY 

SKIKEWICH, RIANA 

 

JULY 2017 

TEIGROB, TERESA 

BUETTNER, UTA 

EGER, CRAIG 

EGER, CRAIG 

AYERS, BIRDIE 

CASH CALENDAR WINNERS 2017 

Cash Calendar Winners 2017 
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RUSNAK, BALACKO, KACHEU, 

RUSNAK 

WEST, RHONDA 

 

AUGUST 2017 

FREITAG, SENTURA 

MCGOWAN, DWAYNE 

PEPCOCK, GEORGE 

SETRUM, LYNNE 

THURLOW, NICOLE 

CHEWKA, PAULINE 

GOULD, WES 

TERESA STREGGER 

HALL CLAYTON 

AYERS, BIRDIE 

LEWIS, KEN 

CAIRNS, RON 

LUCAS, ELAINE 

WILLS, HAROLD 

LAFOND, HELLEN 

SHERWIN, GARY 

HENHEFFER, WENDY 

COGHILL, RHONDA 

DECORBY, JACQUES 

NEAR, BERYL 

KALMRING, GORDON 

WAGNEY, CLAYTON 

ROBERTS, LINDA & DANNY 

DOHERTY, STUART 

JANIS, COLLETTE 

RUTHUEN, SHELLEY & RANDY 

NORGAN, RAY MR 

STANHOPE VERN 

FINAN DON 

HRYNUIK, DALE 

LINDGREN, NANCY 

BOOTY, KATHY 

CATTERALL-LAM, JUDY 

COLMAN, PENNY 

KEEP, LIZZ 

KNECHTEL, SCOTT MR 

SANCHE, CONNIE 

BUTZ, ANNE 

BAILEY, JESSE 

CLARKE JOHN 

BOLT, TOD 

SNOOK, KELLY 

SWINBURNSON, TIMOTHY 

Cash Calendar Winners 2017 

CASH CALENDAR WINNERS 2017 

LIEPOLD, RALPH 

SPARKS, JIM 

SPARKS, JIM 

TENDLER, BERNIE 

STENE, EVA 

OLSON, VERI 

DUNLOP, DONNA 

LINDAHL, BRAD 

FERGUSON H.G 

JONASSON DWAYNE 

ROSIN, BRENDA 

WEST, RHONDA 

For a complete listing of 2017 Cash 

Calendar Winners, please visit our 

website at  http://

www.wawashriners.org/cash-

calendar.html 

 

2018 Cash Calendar Sales will be 

available this  month. Call for details 

at 306-569-2294. 

http://www.wawashriners.org/cash-calendar.html
http://www.wawashriners.org/cash-calendar.html
http://www.wawashriners.org/cash-calendar.html
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